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WNUSP comments on CRPD Committee draft Guidelines for Participation of NHRIs, DPOs and CSOs
WNUSP submits the following brief comments on the draft guidelines issued by the Committee.  
1. The potential role of NHRIs in interventions in communications (IV) should be clarified in the case where an NHRI has an adjudicatory role. 

2. The role of legal representation in individual communications (4.2) should be clarified.  It appears that this could mean either legal counsel (acting as the person’s lawyer, with all the professional responsibilities and ethical obligations entailed) or acting as the person would act for him/herself.  If the latter it should be brought within the framework of support to exercise legal capacity, and there should be an obligation to regularly consult with the person and to ensure that the person’s will and preferences are respected in each step of the process; furthermore the concept should be reflected in other terminology, since “legal representative” in some contexts has had the connotation of guardianship.  If legal counsel is meant, this term should be used, with all the implications of professional responsibility of attorneys toward their clients.  

3. We agree with giving priority to DPOs from the country under review.

4. Disabled people’s organizations should be defined as organizations having disabled people as at least a majority of the membership, at least a majority of the governing body, and at least a majority of individuals in executive and key operational positions in the organization, which are also independent from outside influence or control by another organization, service providers or the medical industry.  
5. In the case where a particular sector of persons with disabilities is not represented by a DPO at the country level, the Committee should give preference to a civil society organization at the country level that is run by persons with disabilities from that sector in its policy-making, management and day-to-day operations, and that is also independent from outside influence or control by the medical industry. 
6. It should also be recognized that international DPOs may be bringing information from their membership based in the country under review.

7. National coalitions should be requested to describe their membership and their policies with regard to leadership by the sector of persons with disabilities concerned on particular issues.

